Dear Legislators,

It is good to assist tenants who need the help in order to stay in their apartments due to lack of work/income during this quarantine. There needs to be a way to determine who really needs it & who doesn't. Possibly allowing the owner/landlord to find who can't pay by using the criteria for a 72 hr eviction notice. Then it could be reported to someone who can authorize the payment. If tenant has to send proof of unemployment to government agency & they process it, it will be more than a month for landlord to receive rent money.

I want to keep people in my units, so I am strongly urging you to direct payment to shelter providers and a way to screen tenants to keep people housed.

Thank you, LaDawn Clark Cascade Cottages LLC Lebanon, OR 97355